The Immigration Minister’s Replies to
my Written Parliamentary Questions

I find it bizarre that the government does not have an answer to this
question which it can share with the rest of us. Given the high numbers of
migrants welcomed into our country in recent years, it has taken considerable
investment in social housing, primary and secondary schools, new surgeries
and other capacity to accommodate them. The EU last decade suggested a figure
of around 250,000 Euro for the set up and capital support costs for new
arrivals, given the need for homes and good quality public services.

The Home Office has provided the following answer to your written
parliamentary question (92052):

Question:

To ask the Secretary of State for the Home Department, if she will make an
estimate of the average capital cost of providing (a) housing, (b) school
places, (c) health services and (d) transport capacity for a new migrant
family. (92052)

Tabled on: 21 November 2022
This question was grouped with the following question(s) for answer:

1. To ask the Secretary of State for the Home Department, if she will make
an estimate of the average cost to the public purse of providing (a)
housing, (b) benefits and (c) public service capacity for a new migrant
who takes a job below the average wage in their first year in the UK.
(92051)

Tabled on: 21 November 2022

Answer:
Robert Jenrick:

The Home Office does not hold this information.

The answer was submitted on 29 Nov 2022 at 15:46.
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